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2nd Quarter Grades
The purpose of this tutorial 
is to visually show 
teachers how to set up 
their IC Grade Book  to 
include a Midterm Exam 
grade that itself counts for 
a percentage of the 2nd

Quarter grade.

Log onto IC and click on 
Assignments.
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Use the pull down menu to 
select the 2nd Quarter
section on which you want 
to work.

It’s okay that assignments 
from the 1st Quarter are 
visible here.

Click on Edit Categories.
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The red brackets indicate 
the categories and their 
percentages from the 1st 
Quarter.

These same categories 
and their percentages will 
be used for the 3rd and 4th

Quarters, but we will make 
new ones for the 2nd

Quarter.

Click on Create Category
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Fill in the Category Detail 
information.

Then select which class 
sections use this category.

When you select one or 
more sections, then you 
must select the Grading 
Task – select Quarter 
Grade.
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If you use “2nd Q” before 
each new category name, 
they will all be clustered 
alphabetically together 
near the beginning of the 
categories list. You can 
change their names  after
the 2nd quarter is over to 
“Z 2nd Q” so they’ll be at 
the end of the list.

Then click Save Category.
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Be patient!

Click on  Edit Categories

To add more categories 
for the 2nd Quarter.
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At this point you should 
see your 2nd Q Midterm
Exam category.

Click on Create Category 
to add more categories 
like:  2nd Q Exams,          
2nd Q Quizzes,               
2nd Q Assignments, and    
2nd Q Homework

For all the other quarters 
exams count for 50% of the 
grade. Since we’re adding a 
Midterm that counts for 20% 
of the 2nd quarter, that means 
all the other categories must 
be reduced by 20%, so 
multiply 50 x .8 to get the 
new Weight for 2nd Q Exams.  
50 x .8 = 40                         
Then click Save Category!
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Be patient!

Continue to Click on  Edit 
Categories to add all your 
categories with their new 
Weights for the 2nd

quarter.

Remember to start the 
name of each with “2nd Q”
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For all the other quarters 
quizzes count for 20% of 
the grade. To reduce that 
by 20% for the 2nd quarter, 
multiply 20 x .8 to get the 
new Weight for 2nd Q 
Quizzes.                               
20 x .8 = 16                         
Then click Save Category!

Continue to Click on  Edit 
Categories to add all your 
categories with their new 
Weights for the 2nd

quarter.

Remember to start the 
name of each with “2nd Q”

…and finish with         
Save Category!
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The 1st red bracket now 
shows the categories for 
the 2nd Quarter.

Be sure the Weights all 
add up to 100%.

= 100%
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To create an assignment 
in the 2nd quarter, click on 
Assignment List so you 
can then click Create 
Assignment

Click Create Assignment
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Fill in all the Assignment 
Detail including Assigned
and Due dates and the 
class Sections.

Scroll down…..

Carefully select the correct 
Category (2nd Q …) for 
this and each assignment 
you create.
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This new homework 
Assignment should now 
appear in 2nd Q Homework 
in Grade book in Q2.

Bear in mind that all the 
Categories from 1st

quarter will also be visible. 

Most of them will be far to 
right, but can be seen 
when you scroll to the 
right.
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To move this one from the 
1st quarter to right, you just 
need to change its 
sequence number in Edit 
Categories. 

First, click on Assignments

Then click on Edit 
Categories.
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Then click on the 
Category you want to 
move.  

The Exams category is 
the one we want to move 
from the left to the right in 
Grade Book view, so click 
on Exams

If we change Sequence 
from 1 to 6, then this 
category will be moved 
over to the right of our 2nd

Q categories in Grade 
Book view.
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Then click Save Category

…And then go back to 
Grade Book.

Now all your 2nd Q 
categories are visible on 
the left of Grade Book.


